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The End of 2021!  
Iôm not sure where to start with my introduction as its been a very óinterestingô 

year but firstly welcome and to all those who have journeyed with us, in what-

ever capacity, a huge thank you for your support. 

 

This time last year we were looking forward to a return to ónormalityô through 

2021 and the demise of the covid 19 virus. As it turns out neither has actually 

happened but we have survived. You might remember that last year I was wor-

ried that the real danger for our funding was not the year of the lockdowns but 

the following year of the financial returns! So it has proved, by the end of this 

year we might be as much as Ã150,000 short of last years unrestricted or core 

funding. Thatôs not as bad as it might seem because of course, we have spent a 

lot less than we would have done had we of been able to move around at will in 

the country and use our facilities in Finland. Nonetheless it is a challenge and 

there will be some kick back on the things that we have saved on, like 

maintenance and dilapidations, especially on vehicles. Some people have 

held on to their donations as a precaution against any covid effects, others 

have chosen to prioritise other areas of work with covid. This has been a 

disappointment to us as we haven't had a single day off of working with our 

vulnerable children, we even had a bit of action on Christmas itself and be-

cause many schools closed their doors to our children we had even more 

than normal. I mention this so that if you are one of the many who did maintain their giving you might realise how 

very much we appreciated your support. I didn't think it possible that we could be more grateful than we normally 

are but apparently that is one of the side effects of the pandemic! 

 

Despite this gloom our accounts, for the year will not look unhealthy at first glance  as with thanks to the BAND 

Trust, several other funders and some generous individuals we have reached our target to pay for the building of a 

new facility here at our Rural Centre. These funds are of course allocated and cannot be used for running expenses 

but by the time we write another one of these reports we will be in residence of a wonderful new facilityðmore 

news on this subject later. 

 

I commend this óEnd of Termô report to the reader as a brief  glimpse of some of the work the staff and volunteers 

have done during this very unusual year. We have experi-

enced a huge increase in referrals and yet have continued to 

support and help these children who have needed a second 

chance at life in general. 

 

Please do what you can to support us next year. 

 

...changing the worldé one child at a time!. 

 

 

 

 

 

Doug Hulme  

Chief Executive  

November 2021  

 

 

 

Cover Picture. We rather liked this photo-

graph as it tells a story. A young person, 

with their mentor (in this case our long 

standing volunteer Paul Tarrant) out in the 

countryside with the sweet smell of success 

cradled in their hands. As someone once 
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Our Rural Centre has taken centre stage again this year. 

There is something about being in the countryside and expe-

riencing success, like catching these fish, that has a profound 

and positive effect on our children.  


